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The Right Honorable Adrian Schrinner  

Lord Mayor of Brisbane 

GPO Box 2287 

BRISBANE, QLD  4001 

Via email to: lord.mayor@brisbane.qld.gov.au 

 

Dear Lord Mayor 

 

Quest News recently reported that a development lodged for 104 Lambert St will not be constructing its 

section of the bikeway that boarders the development.  The CBD BUG has viewed the lodged plans (via PD 

online) and the omission of a riverfront bikeway is notable (figure 1). Failure of any development that fronts 

the river to construct its sections of the “Riverwalk” (that fronts a development) is a departure from City Plan 

2014 (figure 2). It would also be a missed opportunity for the development as tenants are likely to make use 

of the Riverwalk if built. 

The Mowbray Park to Dockside bikeway is listed as a Primary cycling corridor by the City Plan 2014 and a 

Priority “A” route by the TMR “Principal Cycle Network Plan” (figure 3 & 4). Considering the importance of 

this corridor the CBD BUG requests that yourself as Lord Mayor and council mandate that the development 

amend their plans requiring the developer to construct “their” section of the bikeway. It is fundamental that 

all developments adhere to the City plan 2014 and construct sections of bikeway where required. 

Looking forward to your reply 

 

Sincerely  

Donald Campbell 

Co-convenor 

Brisbane CBD BUG 

27
th

 September 2019 

 

CC  

Cr Jonathan Sri  The Gabba Ward 

Jacki Trad MP  South Brisbane 

Rod Harding  Labor Candidate for Lord Mayor of Brisbane 

Kath Angus  Greens Candidate for Lord Mayor of Brisbane 



 

Figure 1 – Clip of submitted landscape plan 
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Figure 4 -  

 

 


